Mano a Mano III

Phase I
Tri-Association Annual Educators’ Conference

Twenty-eight early childhood educators representing 13 schools and seven countries were selected to participate in the third Mano a Mano group.  The first phase of the project required that they attend the 2009 Annual Educators’ Conference held during October in Santo Domingo, the Dominican Republic. Their involvement began by attending a two day pre-conference workshop related to early childhood; many participants chose to attend Dr. Pat Wolfe’s session on the reading brain; others chose to attend Dr. Bonnie Campbell-Hill’s session on developmental continuums and classroom assessment.

During the regular conference, the Mano a Mano group also attended a day of presentations with the project co-directors, Drs. Ellen Marshall and Cathy McAuliffe-Dickerson.  The two PowerPoint presentations and handouts for these sessions are included in this section of the CD.  The first presentation is titled Active Listening:  A Direct Guidance Technique that Works!  This session focuses on the short- and long-term benefits of using positive direct guidance techniques and on the use of active listening in the early childhood classroom.  The second PowerPoint presentation is titled Young Children and Challenging Behavior – Preventive Strategies. The emphasis of this session is the prevention of challenging behaviors, including an analysis of learning environments and the identification of improvements that may help deter unwanted child behaviors.  Specific positive behavior strategies supported by current early childhood research are provided.  The PowerPoint presentations for both sessions and accompanying handouts are included in this section of the CD.  
Finally, participants were required to attend a session on the last day of the conference, entitled Mano a Mano III:  Where Do We Go from Here?  During this session, the Mano a Mano III cohort reviewed and shared information from the sessions they had attended during the week.  In addition, the project facilitators previewed the content of the internet-based training that would occur during the 2009-2010 school year and the Summer Institute that would take place in Antigua, Guatemala, in June/July 2010.  Each participant was given two resources purchased through the project:

· The Classroom Assessment Scoring System (CLASS) manual (pre-K or 

K-grade3 (dependent on age-group), and

· The Early Childhood Environmental Rating Scale – Revised (ECERS-R) or the School-Age Care Environmental Rating Scale (dependent on age-group)  
